
 

Mid-Sized Operations Committee Meeting 
Curtis Stitt, chair 

 
Hilton Americas Hotel/Room 335 AB 

Houston, TX 

 

4 – 5:30 pm 

Sunday, October 12, 2014 

 

 

 
 

1. Welcome and Introductions - Curtis Stitt, presiding 

 

2. Conversation with the FTA – Henrika Buchanan Smith, Associate Administrator for 

Program Management  

 

3. Update from the American Bus Benchmarking Group – Mark Johnson 

 

4. Nominations Process and call for nominees – Jeff Hamm, Bill Carpenter and Brian 

Marshall 

 

5. Legislative Update – Rob Healy, APTA 

a. Bus and Bus Facilities Update 

 

6. Presentation from Cell Phones for Soldiers, an MBTA partner charity 

 

7. Committee Workplan: Identifying workplan items for the year ahead – Curtis Stitt 

 

8. Administrative Items: 

a. Review meeting minutes of  May meeting 

b. Next Meeting – set date and identify agenda items 

 

9. Roundtable: System Updates 

 

10. New Business 

 

11. Adjourn 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 
Cell Phones For Soldiers  

Provide a Lifeline For America’s Bravest 
 

Cell Phones For Soldiers is a national nonprofit serving troops and veterans with free communication 
services and emergency funding. Founded in 2004 by Robbie and Brittany Bergquist, then 12 and 13 
years old, Cell Phones For Soldiers relies on generous cash contributions and donations of gently-used 
cell phones to provide a lifeline for America’s bravest. 

 
By The Numbers: 

 Cell Phones For Soldiers has two programs: 
o Minutes That Matter provides free calling cards to active-duty military members to connect 

with loved ones.  
o Helping Heroes Homes assists veterans with 

emergency funds to alleviate communication 
challenges as well as physical, emotional and 
assimilation hardships. 
 

 Since 2004, Cell Phones For Soldiers has provided U.S. 
troops with more than 210 million “Minutes That Matter” and 
distributed more than 3 million prepaid international calling 
cards.  

 Mails approximately 3,200 calling cards each week. 

 Since July 2012, Helping Heroes Home has assisted more 
than 2,500 veterans and their families with emergency 
funding. 

 There are more than 3,400 public cell phone collection points 
across the nation. 

 Since 2004, more than 11.3 million cell phones have been recycled, reducing the impact on landfills. 
 

Cell Phones For Soldiers and Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority  

 Since 2012, MBTA has supported Cell Phones For Soldiers donating more than 4,000 cell phones 
and providing more than 120,000 minutes of talk time for military members to connect with loved 
ones.  

 Donated more than 2,500 department issued devices. 

 Organized employee cell phone drive. 

 In 2014, constructed and installed locked wooden cell phone collection box in North Station, a 
commuter rail and subway. Averaging 50 phones every two weeks. 

 Preparing to expand to South Station, a commuter rail and subway.  

 Donates lost and found mobile devices and tablets.  

 In 2012, awarded Cell Phones For Soldiers Co-Founder, Brittany Bergquist with a special 
community recognition award. 

 
For more information, please visit www.cellphonesforsoldiers.com, Facebook, Twitter, Google+ and 
Pinterest pages. 
 

### 

http://www.cellphonesforsoldiers.com/
http://www.cellphonesforsoldiers.com/
https://www.facebook.com/JoinCellPhonesForSoldiers
https://twitter.com/CPFSOfficial
https://plus.google.com/u/0/b/108161257025779628722/+cellphonesforsoldiers/posts/p/pub
http://www.pinterest.com/cpfsofficial/


Mid Sized Bus Operations Committee 
Terry Garcia Crews, Chair 

 

Kansas City, MO 
Sunday, May 4, 2014 

 

Meeting Notes 

 

1) Welcome and introductions -Terry Garcia Crews welcomed attendees.  Mark Huffer welcomed 

everyone to Kansas City. 

2) Nominations subcommittee report – Terry thanked the subcommittee for their work: Jeff 

Hamm, Doran Barnes, Bill Carpenter, and Brad Miller.  Brand reported on the deliberations and 

announced the slate of nominees: Curtis Stitt as vice chair, and Mark Huffer as secretary.  Brad 

made a motion to elect the slate as nominated.  

3) Minutes were approved as submitted. 

4) APTA Strategic Planning Process – Petra Mollet reported that the association has a 5 year 

strategic plan, which runs out at the end of this year.  Process underway to establish the 2015 – 

2019 plan; staff are asking members what’s relevant in the current plan, what new areas will 

require our attention in the industry in the next five years.   

Staff are holding an all–member listening session today and a virtual listening session on May 

29.  Steering committee members are also bringing feedback, so use Terry to communicate that 

to the committee if there’s something of importance to you.  The five pillars are: 

 Economic sustainability 

 Environmental sustainability 

 Safe and reliable mobility systems 

 Quality workforce – attracting, training and retaining 

 PT: Essential value for all 

Brad asked what the feedback has been thus far: economic sustainability and advocacy; 

workforce development. 

On advocacy – Terry mentioned the value of the old PT2 campaign in terms of giving agencies 

the tools to use.  Brad mentioned having Darnell on site in Pinellas in the last week to talk about 

PT and millennials.  

Clinton Forbes, COTA: Safety, safety, safety.  Vendor accountability on safety (mentioned the 

New Flyer forward seat issue and how the industry could lead the resolution). Levy issue as local 

funding sunsets. 

 Donna DeMartino: mobility management 

Dave Lee: how do we tout the industry’s safety record to get through the noise of the Metro 

North’s etc? 



 

5)  Committee workplan brainstorming: 

Bus and bus facilities should be the singular focus of the committee (Mark Huffer).  Can’t wait 

another five years for bus replacement money.  Safety and state of good repair are moot points 

without this issue being resolved.  Doran Barnes noted that the committee needs to respect the 

big tent, and our strategy must reflect the association as a whole.   

How do we leverage what we can do to get the attention the issue requires?  

Writing Jeff Hamm letters; a fly in-day.   

Benchmarking in order to make the case for more funding.  Mobility costs, higher 

unemployment costs….What is the impact you have in your locality? 

The committee would like some help to develop the sound bites.   Tie PT into national policy 

issues: how PT impacts health, education, economic development.  Get the M&C committee on 

board to help with the messaging. 

The committee could sponsor something in DC to elevate the profile of the cities that are 

impacted. 

What does a 15 year old bus look like?   Illustrate how costs escalate without SOGR.   

Don’t X out public transportation campaign from a few years ago.   

Cost per customer; cost to maintain vehicles of varying ages.  Illustrate the bang for the buck … 

dollars to transit fund air quality, economic development, jobs. 

25 states represented on the committee roster. 

Rob Healy: this is one of the most important planks in the APTA platform.   He believes the 

administration understands the problem and its impact. 

Next steps: share the to-dos list and the agreed messaging. 

Get everyone to share with staff and congressional delegations the specific impacts of the cut. 

 

 



W. Curtis Stitt
Chair
President/Chief Executive Officer
Central Ohio Transit Authority
33 N. High Street
Columbus, OH  43215
Ph: (614) 275-5871 
Email: stittwc@cota.com

KellyAnne Gallagher, CAE
Staff Advisor
Assistant Vice President - Member 
Programs and Services
American Public Transportation 
Association
1666 K Street NW
Suite 1100
Washington, DC  20006
Ph: (202) 496-4895 
Fax: (202) 496-4331 
Email: kgallagher@apta.com

Martha Coffin
Staff Advisor Assistant
Executive Assistant
American Public Transportation 
Association
1666 K Street NW
Suite 1100
Washington, DC  20006
Ph: (202) 496-4832 
Fax: (202) 496-4331 
Email: mcoffin@apta.com

Andrew Aiello, AICP
General Manager
Transit Authority of Northern Kentucky 
(TANK)
3375 Madison Pike
Ft. Wright, KY  41017
Ph: (859) 814-2143 
Fax: (859) 578-6952 
Email: aaiello@tankbus.org

Jeffrey C. Arndt
President and CEO
VIA Metropolitan Transit
800 W Myrtle Street
P.O. Box 12489
San Antonio, TX  78212
Ph: (210) 362-2050 
(C): (832) 443-5713 
Fax: (210) 362-2570 
Email: Jeff.arndt@viainfo.net

Ann D. August, CCTM
Executive Director
Birmingham-Jefferson County Transit 
Authority (MAX)
PO Box 10212
2121 Rev. Abraham Woods Blvd, Suite 
500
Birmingham, AL  35203-0212
Ph: (205) 521-0161  (7140)
Fax: (205) 252-7633 
Email: aaugust@bjcta.org

Cynthia M. Baker
Vice President Communications/PIO
Kansas City Area Transportation 
Authority
1200 E 18th Street
Kansas City, MO  64108
Ph: (816) 346-0209 
(C): (816) 510-2874 
Fax: (816) 346-0263 
Email: cbaker@kcata.org

Paul J. Ballard
President/CEO
Fort Worth Transportation Authority 
(The T)
1600 E Lancaster Avenue
Fort Worth, TX  76102-6720
Ph: (817) 215-8700 
Fax: (817) 215-8709 
Email: pballard@the-t.com

Jay Banasiak
Director of Mass Transit
El Paso Mass Transit Department (Sun 
Metro)
10151 Montana
El Paso, TX  79925
Ph: (915) 534-5810 
Fax: (915) 541-6405 
Email: banasiakJ1@elpasotexas.gov

J. Barry Barker
Executive Director
Transit Authority of River City (TARC)
1000 W Broadway
Louisville, KY  40203
Ph: (502) 561-5100 
Fax: (502) 213-3244 
Email: jbarrybarker@ridetarc.org

Doran J. Barnes
Executive Director
Foothill Transit
Suite 200
100 S Vincent Avenue
West Covina, CA  91790
Ph: (626) 931-7200 
Fax: (626) 931-7300 
Email: dbarnes@foothilltransit.org

Carmino N. Basile
Executive Director
Capital District Transportation 
Authority
110 Watervliet Avenue
Albany, NY  12206
Ph: (518) 437-8300 
Fax: (518) 437-8318 
Email: carmb@cdta.org

Susan Black
General Manager
LYNX - Central Florida Regional  
Transportation Authority
455 N Garland Avenue
Orlando, FL  32801
Ph: (407) 841-2279 
Fax: (407) 254-6137 
Email: sblack@golynx.com
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Justine Bock
Executive Assistant to the General 
Manager
Golden Gate Bridge, Highway & 
Transportation District
P.O. Box 9000, Presidio Station
San Francisco, CA  94129-0601
Ph: (415) 923-2236 
Fax: (415) 923-2367 
Email: JBock@goldengate.org

Daniel A. Boehm
Managing Director
Milwaukee County Transit System
1942 N 17th Street
Milwaukee, WI  53205-1697
Ph: (414) 937-3272 
Fax: (414) 344-0148 
Email: dboehm@mcts.org

Cassandra Borchers, AICP
Chief Development Officer
Pinellas Suncoast Transit Authority
3201 Scherer Drive
St. Petersburg, FL  33716
Ph: (727) 540-1802 
(C): (813) 784-1474 
Email: cborchers@psta.net

Elizabeth Anderson Bousley
Director of Communications & 
Customer Service
Spokane Transit Authority
Spokane Transit
1230 West Boone Avenue
Spokane, WA  99201
Ph: (509) 325-6091 
(C): (509) 850-5648 
Email: ebousley@spokanetransit.com

James Arthur Bradford, Jr.
Chief Operating Officer
Pinellas Suncoast Transit Authority
3201 Scherer Drive
St. Petersburg, FL  33716
Ph: (727) 540-1829 
Fax: (727) 540-1920 
Email: jbradford@psta.net

Jeremiah P. Bryant
Planning & Scheduling Manager
OMNITRANS
1700 W 5th Street
San Bernardino, CA  92411-2499
Ph: (909) 379-7252 
Fax: (909) 379-7258 
Email: Jeremiah.Bryant@omnitrans.org

Bill Carpenter
Chief Executive Officer
Rochester Genesee Regional 
Transportation Authority
1372 E. Main Street
Rochester, NY  14609
Ph: (585) 654-0607 
(C): (585) 233-1191 
Email: bcarpenter@myrts.com

Ann-Marie Carroll
Director, Transit Operations
York Region Transit
5th Floor
50 High Tech Road
Richmond Hill, ON  L4B 4N7
CANADA
Ph: (905) 762-1282  (75677)
Fax: (905) 762-2964 
Email: annmarie.carroll@york.ca

William Churchill
Director, Transportation
Central Contra Costa Transit Authority
2477 Arnold Industrial Way
Concord, CA  94520
Ph: (925) 676-1976 
Fax: (925) 686-2630 
Email: churchill@cccta.org

John Clauson
Executive Director
Kitsap Transit
Suite 200
60 Washington Avenue
Bremerton, WA  98337-1878
Ph: (360) 478-6223 
Fax: (360) 377-7086 
Email: johnc@kitsaptransit.com

Charles D. Cohen
Deputy Director, Fixed Route
Palm Tran
3201 Electronics Way
West Palm Beach, FL  33407
Ph: (561) 841-4210 
Fax: (561) 841-4291 
Email: ccohen@pbcgov.org

Marlene B. Connor
Director of Public Transportation 
Planning
Wendel
275 Southampton Road
Holyoke, MA  01040
Ph: (413) 537-5362 
Fax: (413) 539-9005 
Email: 
mconnor@wendelcompanies.com

Lisa C. Darnall
Vice President, Transit Operations
Jacksonville Transportation Authority
100 N. Myrtle Avenue
Jacksonville, FL  32204
Ph: (904) 630-3129 
(C): (904) 576-0219 
Email: ldarnall@jtafla.com

Donna DeMartino
General Manager/Chief Executive 
Officer
San Joaquin Regional Transit District
421 E Weber Avenue
Stockton, CA  95202
Ph: (209) 993-2249 
Fax: (209) 948-3366 
Email: ddemartino@sanjoaquinrtd.com

Dan Dirks
Director
Detroit Department of Transportation
1301 E Warren Avenue
Detroit, MI  48207
Ph: (313) 833-7670 
Fax: (313) 833-5523 
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Mark Donaghy
Executive Director
Greater Dayton Regional Transit 
Authority
4 S Main Street
Dayton, OH  45402
Ph: (937) 425-8390 
Fax: (937) 425-8416 
Email: mdonaghy@greaterdaytonrta.org

John Duncan
Director of Business Development
National Express Group
8041 Hosbrook Road, Ste. 330
Cincinnati, OH  45236
Ph: (513) 319-5725 
Email: 
john.duncan@nationalexpresscorp.com

Katharine Eagan, AICP
Interim Chief Executive Officer
Hillsborough Area Regional Transit 
Authority (HART)
1201 7th Avenue
Tampa, FL  33605
Ph: (813) 684-6367 
Email: eagank@gohart.org

Joni Earl
Chief Executive Officer
Sound Transit
401 South Jackson Street
Seattle, WA  98104
Ph: (206) 398-5450 
Fax: (206) 398-5213 
Email: earlj@soundtransit.org

Richard McDougald Enty
Executive Director 
METRO Regional Transit Authority
416 Kenmore Boulevard
Akron, OH  44301
Ph: (330) 564-2211 
Email: richard.enty@akronmetro.org

Jerry Estrada
Interim General Manager
Santa Barbara Metropolitan Transit 
District
550 Olive Street
Santa Barbara, CA  93101
Ph: (805) 963-3364 
Fax: (805) 962-4794 
Email: jestrada@sbmtd.gov

Carolyn Flowers
Chief Executive Officer
Charlotte Area Transit System
9th Floor
600 East 4th Street
Charlotte, NC  28202
Ph: (704) 336-3855 
Fax: (704) 353-0797 
Email: cflowers@ci.charlotte.nc.us

Nathaniel P. Ford, Sr.
Chief Executive Officer
Jacksonville Transportation Authority
100 N. Myrtle Avenue
Jacksonville, FL  32204
Ph: (904) 632-5500 
(C): (415) 412-5334 
Fax: (904) 301-4759 
Email: nford@jtafla.com

Thomas Fox, Ph.D., AICP
Memphis Area Transit Authority
1370 Levee Road
Memphis, TN  38108
Ph: (901) 722-7160 
Fax: (901) 722-7123 
Email: tfox@matatransit.com

Ryan Gallivan
Vice President of Paratransit & 
Regional Services
Rochester Genesee Regional 
Transportation Authority
1372 E Main Street
Rochester, NY  14609
Ph: (585) 654-0672 
Fax: (585) 654-0680 
Email: rgallivan@rgrta.com

Timothy Garling
Transit Director
Broward County Transportation 
Department
1 North University Drive, Suite 3100A
Plantation, FL  33324
Ph: (954) 357-8424 
Fax: (954) 357-8319 
Email: tgarling@broward.org

James K. Gee
General Manager
Toledo Area Regional Transit Authority
1127 West Central Avenue
P.O. Box 792
Toledo, OH  43697-0792
Ph: (419) 245-5222 
Fax: (419) 243-8588 
Email: jgee@tarta.com

Thomas George, P.E.
Director, Public Transit
Niagara Frontier Transit Metro System, 
Inc.
181 Ellicott Street
Buffalo, NY  14203
Ph: (716) 855-7390 
(C): (716) 481-2069 
Fax: (716) 855-6679 
Email: tom_george@nfta.com

Scott Graham
CEO/General Manager
OMNITRANS
1700 W 5th Street
San Bernardino, CA  92411-2499
Ph: (909) 379-7112 
Fax: (909) 889-5779 
Email: scott.graham@omnitrans.org

Lynne M. Griffith
Chief Executive Officer
Pierce County Public Transportation 
Benefit Area Authority Corporation 
(Pierce Transit)
3701 96th Street SW
P.O. Box 99070
Lakewood, WA  98496-0070
Ph: (253) 581-8010 
Fax: (253) 581-8075 
Email: lgriffith@piercetransit.org
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Darryl Haley
Interim General Manager
Southwest Ohio Regional Transit 
Authority(SORTA)/Metro
Suite 1100
602 Main Street
Cincinnati, OH  45202
Ph: (513) 632-7510 
Fax: (513) 632-7573 
Email: dhaley@go-metro.com

Jeff Hamm
Executive Director/CEO
Clark County Public Transportation 
Benefit Area Authority (C-TRAN)
2425 NE 65th Avenue
Vancouver, WA  98661
Ph: (360) 906-7303 
Fax: (360) 696-1602 
Email: jeffh@c-tran.org

Michael S. Harbour
Acting CEO
Sound Transit
401 South Jackson Street
Seattle, WA  98104
Ph: (206) 398-5000 
Fax: (206) 398-5213 
Email: mike.harbour@soundtransit.org

Alfred H. Harf
Executive Director
Potomac and Rappahannock 
Transportation Commission
14700 Potomac Mills Road
Woodbridge, VA  22192-6811
Ph: (703) 580-6121 
Fax: (703) 583-1377 
Email: aharf@omniride.com

William E. Harrell 
President and Chief Executive Officer 
Hampton Roads Transit
509 East 18th Street
Building #4
Norfolk, VA  23504
Ph: (757) 222-6159 
(C): (757) 644-9848 
Fax: (757) 222-6174 
Email: wharrell@hrtransit.org

Michael  E. Hennessy 
Regional Sales Director
Proterra Inc.
1 Whitlee Court
Greenville, SC  29607
Ph: (708) 420-6453 
Fax: (708) 534-9758 
Email: mhennessy@proterra.com

Greg Jordan
Interim Deputy Public Works Director-
Transportation
City of Tempe, Arizona
200 East Fifth Street
Tempe, AZ  85281
Ph: (480) 858-2094 
Fax: (480) 858-2097 
Email: greg_jordan@tempe.gov

Charles L. Kamp
General Manager
Madison Metro Transit 
Suite 201
1245 E Washington Avenue
Madison, WI  53703
Ph: (608) 266-4904 
Fax: (608) 267-8778 
Email: ckamp@cityofmadison.com

Edward F. King
Director, Transit Services
Santa Monica's Big Blue Bus
1660 7th Street
Santa Monica, CA  90401-3324
Ph: (310) 458-1975 
Fax: (310) 450-4847 
Email: ed.king@smgov.net

Nate Knodt
Service Development Manager
San Joaquin Regional Transit District
P.O. Box 201010
Stockton, CA  95201
Ph: (209) 467-6652 
Fax: (209) 932-1688 
Email: nknodt@sanjoaquinrtd.com

David A. Lee
General Manager
Connecticut Transit HNS Management, 
Inc.
Hartford/New Haven/Stamford 
Divisions
100 Leibert Road
P.O. Box 66
Hartford, CT  06141-0066
Ph: (860) 522-8101  (203)
Fax: (860) 247-1810 
Email: dlee@cttransit.com

John M. Lewis, Jr.
Chief Executive Officer
LYNX - Central Florida Regional  
Transportation Authority
455 N Garland Avenue
Orlando, FL  32801
Ph: (407) 254-6017 
(C): (407) 680-7543 
Email: jlewis@golynx.com

Brian Marshall
Director
Department of Transportation/Fresno 
Area Express (FAX)
2223 G Street
Fresno, CA  93706-1600
Ph: (559) 621-7433 
Fax: (559) 488-1065 
Email: brian.marshall@fresno.gov

Kenneth McDonald
President/CEO
Long Beach Transit
P.O. Box 731
Long Beach, CA  90801
Ph: (562) 591-8753 
Fax: (562) 218-1994 
Email: kmcdonald@lbtransit.com

E. Susan Meyer
Chief Executive Officer
Spokane Transit Authority
1230 W. Boone Avenue
Spokane, WA  99201
Ph: (509) 325-6095 
Email: smeyer@spokanetransit.com
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Brad J. Miller
Chief Executive Officer
Pinellas Suncoast Transit Authority
3201 Scherer Drive
St. Petersburg, FL  33716
Ph: (727) 459-9697 
Fax: (727) 540-1913 
Email: bmiller@psta.net

J. Roger Morton
President & General Manager
Oahu Transit Services, Inc.
811 Middle Street
Honolulu, HI  96819-2316
Ph: (808) 848-4508 
Fax: (808) 848-4419 
Email: rmorton@thebus.org

Denis J. Mulligan
General Manager
Golden Gate Bridge, Highway & 
Transportation District
P.O. Box 9000, Presidio Station
San Francisco, CA  94129-0601
Ph: (415) 923-2203 
Fax: (415) 923-2367 
Email: dmulligan@goldengate.org

John M. Nations
President & CEO
Bi-State Development Agency (dba 
Metro)
707 N. First Street
St. Louis, MO  63102-2595
Ph: (314) 982-1400 
Fax: (314) 982-1432 
Email: jmnations@metrostlouis.org

Gilbert Noble
Chief Financial Officer
Memphis Area Transit Authority
1370 Levee Road
Memphis, TN  38108
Ph: (901) 722-7162 
Fax: (800) 886-0162 
Email: gnoble@matatransit.com

Elizabeth Presutti, AICP
General Manager
Des Moines Area Regional Transit 
Authority-DART
620 Cherry Street
Des Moines, IA  50309
Ph: (515) 283-8115 
Fax: (515) 283-8135 
Email: epresutti@ridedart.com

Louis A. Quaglia
Business Development Manager, Public 
Sector
Motor Coach Industries
200 E. Oakton Street 
Des Plaines, IL  60018
Ph: (484) 663-4742 
Fax: (502) 318-8025 
Email: lou.quaglia@mcicoach.com

Rick Ramacier
General Manager
Central Contra Costa Transit Authority
2477 Arnold Industrial Way
Concord, CA  94520
Ph: (925) 676-1976  (306)
Fax: (925) 687-7306 
Email: ramacier@cccta.org

Edward D. Reiskin 
Director of Transportation
San Francisco Municipal Transportation 
Agency
7th Floor
1 South Van Ness Avenue
San Francisco, CA  94103
Ph: (415) 701-4720 
Email: ed.reiskin@sfmta.com

Ted J. Rieck, AICP
Principal
TJR Advisors
5109 West 157th Street
Overland Park, KS  66224
Ph: (913) 461-8613 
Fax: (913) 897-0169 
Email: trieck@tjradvisors.com

Conchita Robinson
President
C Robinson Associates, Inc.
330 Glenhurst Lane SW
Atlanta, GA  30331
Ph: (678) 642-3400 
Email: 
conchita@crobinsonassociates.com

Thomas (T.J.) Ross, P.E.
Executive Director
Pace Suburban Bus
550 W Algonquin Road
Arlington Heights, IL  60005-4412
Ph: (847) 228-2301 
Fax: (847) 228-4205 
Email: t.j.ross@pacebus.com

Larry Rubio
Chief Executive Officer
Riverside Transit Agency
1825 Third Street
Riverside, CA  92507
Ph: (951) 565-5022 
Fax: (951) 565-5023 
Email: lrubio@riversidetransit.com

Michael J. Scanlon
General Manager/Chief Executive 
Officer
San Mateo County Transit District 
(SamTrans)
1250 San Carlos Avenue
P.O. Box 3006
San Carlos, CA  94070-1306
Ph: (650) 508-6221 
Fax: (650) 508-6281 
Email: scanlonm@samtrans.com

Karl B. Schultz
Trustee
Southwest Ohio Regional Transit 
Authority(SORTA)/Metro
Suite 1100
602 Main Street
Cincinnati, OH  45202
Ph: (513) 621-9450 
Fax: (513) 632-7573 
Email: kshultz44@cinci.rr.com
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William Spraul
Chief Operating Officer, Transit 
Services
San Diego MTS
100 16th Street
P. O. Box 122511
San Diego, CA  92112-2511
Ph: (619) 238-0100  (6400)
Fax: (619) 696-5241 
Email: bill.spraul@sdmts.com

David M. Stackrow, CPA
Chairman
Capital District Transportation 
Authority
110 Watervliet Avenue
Albany, NY  12206
Ph: (518) 274-9081  (18)
(C): (518) 281-9128 
Fax: (518) 274-9085 
Email: dstackrow@scottstackrow.com

Raymond B. Studley
Chief Executive Officer
Rhode Island Public Transit Authority
705 Elmwood Avenue
Providence, RI  02907
Ph: (401) 784-9500  (170)
Fax: (401) 784-9513 
Email: rstudley@ripta.com

Eric Teitelman
Interim Transit Chief 
Fairfax County Department of 
Transportation
Suite 400
4050 Legato Road
Fairfax, VA  22033
Ph: (703) 324-1100 
Fax: (703) 324-1450 
Email: 
eric.teitelman@fairfaxcounty.gov

Michael A. Terry
President & CEO
Indianapolis Public Transportation 
Corporation (IndyGo)
1501 W Washington Street
Indianapolis, IN  46222-4553
Ph: (317) 614-9310 
Fax: (317) 614-9395 
Email: mterry@indygo.net

Matthew O. Tucker
Executive Director
North County Transit District
810 Mission Avenue
Oceanside, CA  92054
Ph: (760) 967-2867 
Fax: (760) 967-0941 
Email: mtucker@nctd.org

Joel M. Volinski
Director, National Center for Transit 
Research
Center for Urban Transportation 
Research/College of Engineering
University of South Florida
4202 E Fowler Avenue, CUT 100
Tampa, FL  33620-5375
Ph: (813) 974-9847 
Fax: (813) 974-5168 
Email: volinski@cutr.usf.edu

Phillip A. Washington
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